Rules Complication

An issue that the SSA rules committee notices in comments from pilots is that the rules need to be simplified. While everyone would agree that it would be nice to have our competitions controlled by a document the size of task sheet, there are a number of reasons that this would lead to problems. On the other hand, it is easy to add layers of rules through the years without regard to elimination of unnecessary verbiage.

Some of the rules deal with cheating and the committee is always trying to strike a balance between ironclad, micro-detailed requirements that produce mind-numbing reams of paper and, the other extreme, relying on the honor system. Finding the balance point on any particular issue takes some discussion and, like the pilot population in general, the committee has differing opinions on how tight to write a rule. 

In general, the committee believes regional rules should be looser than national rules. As an example we have proposed that hand-held gps flight recorders (FR) without altitude recording capability be allowed at regionals that use FR verification for the start. The altitude control would be on the honor system for those using the hand-helds. Additionally, the 2000 rules for nationals and regionals will be two stand alone documents rather than the cross referenced configuration now used. Increased use of FRs will likewise permit some reduction in the small print.

The committee faced the complication dilemma when the subject of the new “MAT” was discussed. When two or more contestants finish under the minimum time a tie results. And it is possible, due to weather, over calls or whatever, to have all the winners tied even though they flew different speeds. We had the choice of keeping the MAT rules simple and living with the ties or adding some tie-breaking, complicating modification. We added the modification.

Sometimes what seem like an obvious candidate for simplification has some more subtle considerations. The landing card could be made simplier from the pilots perspective but some of the requirements are there to make the scorer’s life easier. 

The committee is aware of the call for more user-friendly rules and will continue to pare the content where we feel it is possible. Whether the rules ever get condensed to the point where pilots actually read them is another matter.
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